Mayor LaGuardia Hails Rosenbaum

The devotion of a son to his mother was witnessed Sunday by 500 persons, many of them non-Jews, when L. N. Rosenbaum, New York financier and ex-Seattleite, dedicated the \$7,000 Fani Rosenbaum Memorial chapel at Herzl Memorial Park—his gift to the congregation to which his mother belonged.

Mr. Rosenbaum made the 3,000-mile trip from New York to dedicate his gift. Rabbi Philip A. Langh, Carl Rubinstein and Cantor Harry Ershoff took part in the ceremony.

At a banquet Sunday evening, which 200 persons attended, with 50 more turned away for lack of room, tribute was paid to Mr. Rosenbaum and telegrams were read from Mayor F. H. La Guardia of New York and M. P. Goodfellow, publisher of the Brooklyn Daily Eagle.

A message from Louis Rittenberg, editor of The American Hebrew, commended Mr. Rosenbaum for his 'militantly positive Jewishness that I know to be the guiding force in all his deeds and aspirations."

Peter Thomas, longtime Chevra, Kadisha head, was presented with a token by the congregation.